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LOST?

ON THE WEB

Committed to Lifelong Learning

Phi Sigma Kappa is a Genuine Brotherhood That is 
Preparing Men for the Road Ahead.

Are You on our 
Lost List?

Are you getting our monthly 
emails, packed with news, 
memories and more, straight in 
your inbox? If not, You’re miss-
ing out!
 Help us � ll in the blanks and 
add your missing contact infor-
mation to our database. You’ll 
get great stories and updates 
like the ones featured in each 
Kappa News newsletter. 
 To sign up, just send a quick 
note to connect@affi  nitycon-
nection.com and let our alumni 
partners know to add you to the 
Phi Sigma Kappa at Penn State 
alumni emailing list!

“I was a freshman at Penn State, 
and I joined because I found it to 
be the easiest group of guys that 
I met to fit in with when I was 
rushing. They just seemed to be 
real people, not putting on any 
airs. I just felt really comfortable 
with that group of guys” says 
President of Phi Sigma Kappa 
Fred DeCock.
 Fred made many fantastic memories 
alongside these true brothers. It is difficult for 
him to pick a single favorite moment.
 “I think the best thing that came out of 
it was the lifelong friendship and bond that 
I have with all the guys that I lived with in 
the house. They were essentially the group 
that I grew up with,” he says. However, he 
recalls one treasured moment. “I have the very 
unusual but fortunate circumstance that my 
younger brother, Gary, joined the fraternity 
when he was a freshman and I was a senior. 
Many years later, my oldest son, Christopher, 
joined as well. So I have a brother and a son 
who are brothers in my fraternity.”
 The fraternity experience is valuable and 
irreplaceable. Fred reflects on this. 
 “I think it’s that lifelong connection. Four 
years in college; you do a lot of growing. You 
see a lot of things that are great, and some 
things that are not so great, but you learn from 
every one of them. I’ve learned how to apply 
all of the skills that I learned while living in 
the house throughout my life.”
 Fred also illustrates how fraternity life 
reaches and supports beyond the classroom.
 “You learn a lot of things in a classroom in 
college, but there is a huge amount of things 
that you learn outside the classroom. How 
to deal with people, how to deal with an 
organization, business skills like budgeting, 
communication and prioritization, and seeing 
other people’s perspectives. There were a lot of 

similarities among the guys that 
I lived with, but there were a lot 
of differences, too. You’re going 
to deal with all sorts of variety 
in your life, and that is where 
it really started to make sense 
to me.”
 Those lessons served Fred well 
after graduation.
 “After I graduated I got a job 

in the electronics industry in my hometown 
of Berwyn. After that, I moved to New 
England with the same company, and then 
to Harrisburg. I spent 27 years with that 
company, and for the last 10 years, I’ve been 
working for Penn State in the health field,” 
Fred says.
 Listening to those who have experience 
is critical, and Fred has advice to share with 
today’s active brothers. He feels that it can be 
difficult to realize, while a young man, just 
how important it is to maintain friendships 
and support each other beyond your school 
years. You can get wrapped up in the moment, 
especially when considering the excitement of 
fraternity weekends and events.
 “Enjoy everything that you’re learning as a 
brother, and work hard to apply the principles 
that you’re taught as a brother in all facets of 
your life, not just while you’re living in the 
fraternity house. They are lifelong lessons that 
you can and should use in everything that you 
do. Don’t give up on being a Phi Sig after you 
graduate,” he advises.
 After graduating and becoming an alumnus, 
it is important to give back to Phi Sig, and it 
is possible to give back in many ways, as Fred 
points out.
 “The benefit of being an alumnus is that 
you have the means to contribute to keeping 
the fraternity experience alive, and giving back 
isn’t just limited to financial contributions. 

–Continued on Page 2

Connect, reminisce, 
talk to your brothers 

– all from your 
smartphone!

Have you checked out our 
new Facebook page yet? Help 
us build a booming Face-
book community of Phi Sig 
alums. Like our page, invite 
your friends to like our page 
and submit your photos for 
posting. Send us updates to 
post and let us know what’s 
going on in your life. Check in 
regularly for the latest news on 
not only Phi Sig, but also the 
Penn State community. Con-
necting with your brothers and 
celebrating your favorite Phi 
Sig memories has never been 
easier. 

More details on page 3
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One thing that we really need to 
focus on now as alumni is how to 
help the guys who are just joining 
the fraternity with the challenges 
that they are faced with currently. 
We also need to help them succeed 
once they graduate by  getting 
alumni to be mentors for the 
actives, and helping them get on 
the right career path, or make the 
right connections to be successful 
in whatever they choose to do, 
whatever career path they’re going to 
take. There is probably an alumnus 
who has taken that path already, and 
knows what to do, what not to do, 
and what works. Once they graduate, they 
still need direction, and collectively we have 
a huge amount of experience that we should 
share with them to make sure that they 
succeed as well.”
  With his dedication, as well as 
contributions, Fred has been named Alumni 
Man of the Year.
  “As the current president of the alumni 
association, I asked our alumni board for 
nominations for our Man Of The Year 
award.  A couple of days after I sent that 
email out, I was expecting to see a list of 
guys, and then we could discuss who should 
receive the award. Well, one of my oldest 
friends and brothers on the board sent me 
a note that said, ‘as a board we met secretly, 
and decided that you, Fred, were the most 
worthy candidate, so we’re giving it to 
you.’” This came as a complete, but pleasant 
surprise. “My predecessor always had the 
rule that if you’re on the board you can’t win 
that award, so I assumed that they would 
continue that tradition, but they went a little 
rogue on me,” Fred explains.
  Having been named Alumni Man of the 
Year is satisfying to Fred for a notable reason.
  “When I joined Phi Sig in my pledge 
class, they ranked us based on grade point 
average. In my class, as a first term freshman, 
I was low man on the totem pole. Every Phi 
Sig knows what we call that guy, and every 
pledge class has one. It’s a little demeaning.  I 
try to point out that even though you’re low 
man now, it doesn’t mean you can’t succeed 
at doing other things. I was active president 
when I was in the house. I joined the board, 
and was secretary and became president, so 
the Man of the Year award is kind of the 

culmination of going from the very lowest 
of lows, if you will, to somebody that people 
think has done all the right things,” Fred says.

  When it comes to doing the right 
thing, Phi Sigma Kappa has three cardinal 
principles that guide the brothers: 
Brotherhood, Scholarship and Character.
  “There is a large group of us that are still 
in touch. We see each other regularly. We 
have been on  family vacations throughout 
our lifetimes. We have laid a few close 
brothers to rest in the last couple of years. 
There is a huge coming together of brothers 
and wives and friends to support each other 
in those difficult times. But, it has lasted 
through  constant communication and being 
the same people that we were when we first 
met. I know the guys that I lived in the 
house with very well after more than 40 years 
of brotherhood. I know them better than I 
did then, but we’re still on the same terms, 
I think, as we were 40 years ago. It’s really 

hard to imagine that as a young 
man.”
  Scholarship can be pursued in 
a number of different ways. At 
its core, this principle is about 
applying yourself as best you can. 
Fred comments, “I’ve tended to 
look at it and say, ‘How can I learn 
about whatever is most interesting 
to me at the time?’ and apply it. 
Then, when I do my work it’s, 
‘How do I learn what I need to 
know to make the job that I’m 
doing as good as it can be?’”
  Last is the principle of character. 
To summarize this mighty 
principle, Fred closely references 

John Wooden. “Character is who you are 
when no one’s watching you,” he says.
  Considering character, Fred, as well as 
the alumni association, are proud of the 
actives for the community service and other 
awards they won recently. “It is really part of 
character. They are living that principle and 
showing that it’s an important part of what 
they do,” Fred says.
  He always looks forward to the Founder’s 
Day Celebration, held this year on March 
24. It is an opportunity for alumni and 
actives to come together to share stories 
and find ways to work together. “We had 
some really interesting discussions that 
we’re going to use to make things better for 
them. We are focused on changes that we 
need to make to ensure long-term success. 
Input from actives and alumni who attended 
was incredibly valuable and is helping us 
continue to collectively make the right 
decisions to keep Kappa chapter going,” Fred 
says.
  He once again reveals how proud he 
is of his fellow Phi Sigs when asked what 
resonates with him most concerning his 
experience in the fraternity.
  “The thing that I remember the most is it 
was pretty easy for everybody to line up and 
get on the same side of an issue. It wasn’t 
hard to convince the group that a decision 
was the right thing for all of us to do and get 
everybody to move in that direction,” Fred 
says.
  It is no surprise that the president of Phi 
Sigma Kappa is content with his college 
experience. If given the option, he wouldn’t 
do it any differently. “There are obviously 

–Continued on Page 3

  “The thing that I remember 
the most is it was pretty easy 
for everybody to line up and 

get on the same side of an 
issue. It wasn’t hard to convince 

the group that a decision was 
the right thing for all of us to 

do and get everybody to move 
in that direction.”

–Continued from Page 1
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pieces and instances along the way that I 
wish that I had made a better decision or 
done something differently. Overall, I think I 
was very fortunate to be at Penn State at the 
time with the group of guys that I was with. 
I know it’s really paid off over the course of 
my lifetime,” he says.
  When it comes to overcoming personal 
challenges, Fred feels his greatest was 
accomplished alongside his wife. “I think 
that we’re both very proud of our two sons. 
Stacie and I worked as a team to raise them. 

I hope they apply that in their own lives to 
guarantee their success in life. I learned a 
lot about that teamwork at Phi Sig. It’s even 
more important when it is working together 
on something you really believe in,” Fred 
says.
  Fred has had some recent changes in his 
life, and he is looking to the future. He 
still works at Penn State Health, but he has 
recently taken on a new, more focused role. 
“Obviously, I’m getting closer to retirement, 
so I’m looking for things that I’m going to 
be able to do in my retirement years. I’m 

looking for new challenges that are beyond 
my career path,” he says.
  Fred concludes with the most important 
advice he believes he ever received. “I always 
go back to what my dad said: ‘Don’t let 
school get in the way of your education.’ 
You’re going to learn a lot more from  who 
you interact with than the books that you 
read or the class that you take. Those real-life 
applications are so important. Not that class 
and being studious are not important, but 
you’ve got to take all of that together and use 
your life learning appropriately.”

Homecoming week was an eventful one for the Kappa Chapter of 
Phi Sigma Kappa this past November. In addition to having a tailgate 
hosted by alumnus David Hyland, the active chapter of Phi Sigma 
Kappa came in first place in the Homecoming competition.
  Ethan Kudler, head Homecoming Chair for the fraternity, was just 
a sophomore when he decided to take on this position. When asked 
why he ran for the position, Kudler says, “I decided to do homecoming 
because it’s a tradition at the school and it ended up being one of the 
most important events we had.” 
  With many events throughout Homecoming week such as the talent 
show and homecoming parade, there was much for the fraternity and 
their partners to plan. “The largest amount of planning came when we 
had to start the float. Our triad partners designed a phenomenal float 
but when it came to put it together it turned into an ordeal. However, 
luckily, we were able to create a schedule for people to “pomp” and 
decorate the float that made it easy to finish,” said Kudler.
  And their hard work paid off. After many hours spent constructing 
the float and mad hatter, the fraternity and their partners had finally 
come in first place for this category. Ultimately their success in 
designing both entries helped them win the overall homecoming 
competition as well.

  On Saturday, many of the 
undergraduate brothers and alumni 
celebrated the fraternity’s success 
during a tailgate hosted by David 
Hyland. “We probably had a total of 
30 to 35 people. It was great to see 
some brothers and their families that 
we don’t normally see,” Hyland said.
  The tailgate activities included 
games, hot dogs, hamburgers, and the 
State College Diner’s famous grilled 
stickies. “It was difficult to break away from the tailgate to attend the 
game,” Hyland responded when asked about the success of the tailgate.
  The festivities ensured the continued bonding between the alumni 
and the undergraduate fraternity members. When asked why he 
continues to host the tailgate, Hyland made it clear that continuing 
this bond plays a critical role. “Many of our children attend or have 
attended Penn State and it is fun to see the traditions of Phi Sig carry 
on. Our kids really enjoy hearing stories from our time at Penn State. 
We formed life long bonds living in the house together and we work 
hard to continue those relationships.”
  It was a great week for Phi Sig. From pomping to tailgating, 
fraternity brothers both past and present were able to connect, 
reinforcing why each of them values their chapter in the first place.

First Place for Phi Sigma Kappa!

–Continued from Page 2

We’ve created a Facebook page for the Phi 
Sigma Kappa at Penn State Alumni Associa-
tion! Like our page to stay in the loop on the 
latest alumni and chapter news and event 
details. 

Use the page to reconnect with old friends and to 
make new ones, and as a place to share your best 
fraternity stories, memories and photos.

Just search: Phi Sig PSU Alumni.

Alumni Facebook
www.facebook.com/Phi-Sig-PSU- 

Alumni-359163567869953/

Our Golf and Brotherhood 
Weekend is now scheduled for 
June 29-July 1. Please mark your 
calendars and check your email 
in the next few weeks for details 
and registration information. We 
look forward to seeing lots of Phi 
Sigs and friends!

UPCOMING EVENT
Golf And Brotherhood Weekend



4 April 2018www.phisigpsu.com

Find many more great old photos, and share your own, at 
www.phisigpsu.com. Our new and improved web site 

now features the ability to post your own pictures and leave 
comments on others. It’s a great way to keep connected with 

your brothers virtually!

2017-18 HONOR ROLL

UPCOMING EVENTS

$500-$999.99
James C. Hancock 1953

$250 - $499.99
Robert M. Galloway 1955
Joseph C. Peden 1956
Steven H. Brose 1969
Richard D. Richardson 1970
Edward G. Buchan 1974
James F. Durfee 1980
David S. Hyland 1980
Benjamin T. Jarmul Jr. 1981
Robert G Warrington 1991

$100 - $249.99
Edward J. Baranski 1955

Dick W. Doherty 1958
G. Parker Eldridge 1958
Frederick G Warman 1960
Anthony Fusaro 1962
Donald N. Kirby Jr. 1966
John R. Lloyd 1968
Frederick W Jacobs 1969
Ronald C. Manning 1969
Howard W Smith 1969
Craig R. T. Heckman 1970
William R. null Warfel II 1971
William A. Albertson II 1973
Steven C. Stagon 1973
Dan T. Stearns 1973
Thomas A. Tylman 1975
Michael D. Bache 1978

Edward F. Bridgens 1978
Bruce A. McKinney 1979
Stanley E Lapek 1981
John F. Caspero III 1986
Robert M. Glass 1986
Brian C Trapani 1987
Joel P Miller 1997
Bryan Page 1999

Up to $50.99
Ralph D. Turley 1956
Richard D Lash 1957
Joseph A Weader 1959
Thomas F. Florkiewicz 1966
Geoffrey W. Gates 1966
John F Downs 1974

Many thanks to all who have contrinuted to our Annual Fund to date. If you haven’t made your contribution yet this year, please consider doing 
so now. Help pass along the wonderful experiences, memories and lifelong connections you’ve made to future generations of brothers!

Actives and alumni at our 3/24 
Founders Day meeting!

Actives and alumni at our 3/24 
Founders Day meeting!

FLASHBACK PHOTO

We Are Weekend, Celebration of the class of 
1968’s 50th reunion, and Penn State Pioneers
When- June 1-3, 2018
Where- Penn State, University Park Campus

 The Alumni Association will host We Are Weekend, 
a three-day celebration that’ll provide plenty of 
memorable moments to remind Penn Staters why the 
University holds a special place in their hearts.  For 
more, visit news.psu.edu

Homecoming 2018
When- October 13, VS Michigan Stat, time TBD
Where- Beaver Stadium

 Join your Phi Sig Brothers as Penn State looks to avenge 
last season’s, last-second heartbreaker in East Lansing for 

what will serve as both Homecoming and the Stripeout 
game.

WE ARE!

Feeling Happy In The Valley
State College is just the place for a Spring, Summer, or Fall reunion with your Phi Sig Brothers. 

Check out these great events happening, and plan to attend one, or all! And don’t forget to stop on by the Phi Sig Mansion! Damn Proud! 


